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DATE:                    December 20, 2023 

 
TO:  Dr. Paul Spies, Dean/Unit Leader 

  George Omboga, Coordinator of Accreditation, Assessment and Reporting 
  Yvonne RB-Banks, Department Chair 

 
     
 

FROM:  Dr. Yelena Bailey, Executive Director  
Tyra Nelson-Reck, Teacher Education Specialist PELSB 

  

RE:                        Notification of Board Action: Metropolitan State University-CONTINUING APPROVAL through June 30, 2030: Next site visit in fall 2029 

 
 
 

In compliance with board requirements, Metropolitan State University submitted a self-study in fall 2022 with the Professional Standards and 
Licensing Board (PELSB) to undergo an on-site institutional evaluation to demonstrate compliance with standards in Board Rule 8705.1010. Per 
rule, an addendum was submitted in fall 2023 and a virtual site-visit was conducted October 2-4, 2023.  

 
As a result of their review, the peer evaluators recommend to the Board that Metropolitan State University be granted CONTINUING APPROVAL 
through June 30, 2030 with the next self-study due fall 2028 and the next site visit to occur in fall 2029. The Unit Report on Continuous 
Improvement will be due on December 1, 2027. 
 
 
 

https://www.revisor.mn.gov/rules/8705.1500/
https://www.revisor.mn.gov/rules/8705.1500/

